Regular Meeting              Village Hall          Monday, November 4, 2024          7:00 pm

The regular meeting of the Village board opened with Acting Mayor Laura McMahon presiding. Trustees present were as follows: Roy Dean Dickey, Natalie Krause, Todd Kinzel, Chris Klingeman, and Bryan Bingel.

Visitors present were Mike Trotter-County Journal, Charlie Heyl-Building & Zoning, Theresa Holloway and John Dagner.

A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Natalie to approve the previous minutes from October 16, 2024, for the regular meeting and the Special meeting on October 23, 2024. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

No correspondence.

Roy Dean had no report. 

Natalie had no report.

Todd had no report. 

Chris reported that the Toast of Marissa is this Saturday, November 9, 2024. Everything should be out on Friday that the Village workers will need. Chris spoke with Justin and the pumps need to be looked at.

Bryan reported that the First Responder buildings door is broken and needs to be fixed. The door was propped open with a 2 x 4 when stuff was being taken out of the building and the board fell on someone’s head.

Laura had no report.

Charlie Heyl approved the following permits: Glenn Cornett a 4’ chain link fence at 337 East Dr. and Jerome Meyer a 6’ privacy fence at 323 Joan Ave.

John Dagner said he was glad to see the Riess Ford building had sold, and a new business was coming to town. John had a few questions regarding rumors he heard regarding the Riess Ford building the food pantry roof and monies owed to the Marissa School District. John said he would be willing to speak to the Trustees or Acting Mayor Laura McMahon about his questions when they had time to meet with him. He was happy to see that the agenda has pay increases for the Part-time Police but questioned why the Police are patrolling out on Randolph County Line Rd. There have been 2 different occasions where the patrol cars have been seen there. John requested that it be noted that the Village was found in violation of Open Meeting Act for notice of change in meetings and for not releasing or holding Executive minute sessions. Both violations were corrected immediately.


Old Business:

Terry Bruckert-Village Attorney drew up Ordinances that needed to be corrected. Packets were placed in packets to be checked over. They will be placed on the agenda for next meeting to be approved.

New Business:

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Bryan to approve a $5,000.00 deposit to Falling Skies Pyrotechnics for the Fireworks for the 2025 Coal Festival. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Roy Dean and seconded by Todd to approve the Purple Heart sign to be attached to the Village of Marissa sign by the old Riess Ford. Building. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 6-ayes, 0-nayes.

A motion was made by Natalie and seconded by Bryan to enter Executive session for Personnel at 7:11 pm. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 

A motion was made by Natalie and seconded by Bryan to reenter regular session at 7:34 pm. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 

A motion was made by Chris and seconded by Todd to increase Part-time Police Officer pay by $2.50 an hour. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 


A motion was made by Bryan and seconded by Roy Dean to pay a monthly salary of $2,000.00 to Darrin Root for Part-time Police Administrator. Motion passed with roll call as follows: Roy Dean-yes, Natalie-yes, Todd-yes, Chris-yes, Bryan-yes, Laura-yes. 


A motion was made by Natalie and seconded by Todd to adjourn at 7:36 pm. Motion passed. 6-ayes, 0-nayes. 


